Stanton Foundation Fallen K9 Replacement Grant: Overview


	Who we are
	The Stanton Foundation, created by Dr. Frank Stanton, long-time president of CBS, designates canine welfare as one of its primary missions.  The Foundation has funded a variety of canine programs, including the acquisition and training of K9s for departments in Massachusetts.


	Program Description
	To honor the lives of K9s lost in the line of duty, the Foundation offers grants of up to $10,000 to fund the purchase of a new K9 and a bulletproof vest. The Foundation makes a binding commitment to provide the funds when an application is accepted. The funds become available to the Department within two weeks of receiving an invoice for the purchase of the K9 and the vest.


	Eligibility Criteria
	To be eligible, the department must:

· Have lost an active, on-duty K9 during a deployment (including transportation), a training event, or patrol activities in the past 12 months; 
· Be a local police department;
· Be financially prepared to send the new K9 to appropriate training;
· Submit the invoices for purchases within six months of having their application accepted.
The fallen K9 must not:

· Have died due to a genetic or medical condition unrelated to his service;
· Have died outside a deployment (including transportation), a training event, or patrol activities; 
· Have died more the 12 months ago;

· Have died due to handler or departmental error.*
*Unless there are specific, compelling, and unique circumstances, to be considered on a case-by-case basis.

	Application Process
	To apply, a department should complete an application and await Foundation approval.  Upon approval, the department must sign a certification statement. Thereafter, the department may purchase a K9 and bulletproof vest and provide invoices to the Foundation for prompt reimbursement.

	Contact Information
	If your department has additional questions, please contact Kate Dumeer, Program Officer for Canine Welfare, at Kate.Dumeer@thestantonfoundation.org or by phone at 617-577-3976.



